Committees on Appropriation. Agency inspectors general shall provide results from audits of fleet

management practices and make them publicly available.

Land and Water Conservation Fund —The agreement includes $400,000,000 derived from the

Land and Water Conservation Fund (LWCF) for programs consistent with chapter 2003 of title 54 of the

United States Code, as identified in the table below.

FY 2016 Budget Request

Enacted (Discretionary) This Bill

Land and Water Conservation Fund $450,000,000 $475,000,000 $400,000,600
State and Local Programs 160,800,000 173,501,000 160,806,000
National Park Service State Assistance 110,000,000 110,006,000 110,006,000
Coop. Endangered Species Conservation Fund 30,800,000 53,495,000 30,800,000
American Battlefield Protection Act 10,000,000 10,000,000 10,000,000
Highlands Conservation Act 10,000,000 0 10,000,000
Forest Legacy Program 62,347,000 62,347,000 62,347,000
Rescission -12,002,000
Federal Land Acquisition 226,853,000 239,152,000 188,849,000
Forest Service 63,435,000 65,653,000 54,415,000
Fish and Wildlife Service 58,500,000 58,655,000 49,995,000
National Park Service 53,670,000 58,242,000 42,023,000
Bureau of Land Management 38,630,000 43,959,000 31,416,000
Department of the Interior Valuation Services 12,618,000 12,643,000 11,000,000

The Committees urge each of the agencies to comply with any Congressional requests for full and

accurate accounting of cost, acreage, and location data of lands acquired with LWCF funds. In future

budget justifications, the agencies are directed to include a detailed explanation on the use of prior year

funds for recreational access projects and inholdings.

The Committees direct the agencies to continue to consider and rank Federal land acquisition
projects consistent with the process used in prior years, and upon request, to provide a prioritized project
list for any funding levels above the budget request being considered by the House or Senate Committees.

The Committees believe increasing access to our public lands for hunting, fishing, and other
recreational activities is important and again include funding for these projects. The Committees expect
the same factors used to determine suitability of listed projects will apply to recreational access projects
and the agencies should work through their respective regions, State offices, and/or management units to
consider projects that may not rise to the level of listed projects. The agencies are directed to include an

explanation of the process and criteria used for allocating funds for recreational access in future budget




